[bookmark: _GoBack]Argentina

Draft Convention to the Right to development

1.- Although Argentina has not adopted a position on the elaboration of a legally binding instrument, it supports the idea of ​​the existence of the right to development.

2.- Notwithstanding, Argentina makes  the following recommendations:

a)  Deleting the following preambular paragraph (nº 25): "Concerned that, despite the adoption of numerous resolutions, declarations and agendas, the right to development has not yet been effectively operationalized".

Within the framework of the 2030 Agenda, and in accordance with A/RES/70/01, actions are being taken in the development of States and Argentina is making proactive efforts in this regard. In particular, our country has been defending the concept of Common but Differentiated Responsibilities within the framework of the Sustainable Development Goals. In this way, the proposed Convention on the Right to Development should not necessarily represent a mechanism that surpasses the objectives set out in the 2030 Agenda.

b) Regarding Article 3 of the draft Convention, A/RES/70/01 in its paragraphs 7, 8 and 9 defines broader objectives regarding the implications of development.

c) In relation to art. 19 of the draft Convention, it is necessary to indicate that national voluntary reports are presented within the framework of the Sustainable Development Goals. They stand as valuable tools for States to demonstrate their progress in implementing the 2030 Agenda. In this sense, Argentina has already presented two of those reports in the framework of the High-Level Political Forum on Sustainable Development, under the auspices of the Economic and Social Council of the United Nations, and will present the third report in 2022.

In other words, new impact evaluations would duplicate what was agreed in the 2030 Agenda in terms of monitoring.

3.- The considerations made ut supra seem to indicate that it would be appropriate for Argentina to continue analyzing the advisability/convenience of supporting the negotiation of a Convention on the Right to Development, since many of the proposed articles would reiterate issues agreed in the 2030 Agenda. In conclusion, it would be worth evaluating in detail the implications it could have on the balance reached in the aforementioned resolution 70/1.
